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HONG KONG (Standard & Poor's) Aug. 28, 2015--The Hong Kong property market is
likely to start to slow in the rest of 2015 and into 2016, according to an
article that Standard & Poor's Ratings Service released today, titled "Tougher
Tests Await Developers In Hong Kong's Surging Property."

"The Hong Kong property market has proved surprisingly resilient to external
volatilities, with strong growth in 2014 and the first seven months of this
year," said Standard & Poor's credit analyst Cindy Huang. "But the growth
momentum is likely to slow in the rest of 2015 and into 2016 as macroeconomic
conditions tighten and property supply increases."

We expect rising supply to lead to higher competition among developers, which
are likely to continue to adopt a more flexible pricing strategy and focus on
asset turnover.

Standard & Poor's has revised its base-case forecast for primary sales in Hong
Kong for this year.

"We now expect a 5%-10% year-on-year increase in primary sales, compared with
our previous anticipation of a 10%-15% decline. Our revised estimate is based
on 5%-10% growth in the average selling price and stable year-on-year
transaction volume," said Ms. Huang.
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The average selling price in the first seven months of the year rose 8.4%
while annualized primary transaction volume remained largely in line with that
of 2014. We attribute the momentum to record-low interest rates and slow
housing completions since January 2015. Only 5,100 units were completed in the
first six months, representing just 32% of the total units completed in 2014.

We expect the developers that we rate to have a sufficient buffer to withstand
slower growth and a more competitive market. We base our view on the
companies' significant portfolio of investment property, good funding
diversity and financial flexibility, and generally prudent financial leverage.

RELATED RESEARCH

• Hong Kong's Property Developers Face A Bumpier 2015, March 9, 2015

Under Standard & Poor's policies, only a Rating Committee can determine a
Credit Rating Action (including a Credit Rating change, affirmation or
withdrawal, Rating Outlook change, or CreditWatch action). This commentary and
its subject matter have not been the subject of Rating Committee action and
should not be interpreted as a change to, or affirmation of, a Credit Rating
or Rating Outlook.

The reports are available to subscribers of RatingsDirect at
www.globalcreditportal.com and at www.spcapitaliq.com. If you are not a
RatingsDirect subscriber, you may purchase copies of these reports by calling
(1) 212-438-7280 or sending an e-mail to
research_request@standardandpoors.com. Ratings information can also be found
on Standard & Poor's public Web site by using the Ratings search box located
in the left column at www.standardandpoors.com. Members of the media may
request copies of these reports by contacting the media representative
provided.
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